## MENTAL HEALTH EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES September 26, 2017 – FINAL

	Agenda Item / Discussion	Action /Follow-Up
I.	Call to Order / Introductions Diana MaKieve called meeting to order at 3:18pm.  Members Present:	EA-Transfer recording to computer
	Members Present: Diana MaKieve, District II Sam Yoshioka, District IV Gina Swirsding, District I	
	<u>Commissioners Absent:</u> Chair- Duane Chapman, District I Barbara Serwin, District II	
	Other Attendees: Margaret Netherby, NAMI member Jill Ray, Board of Supervisor field rep, District II Adam Down- MH Project Manager Liza A. Molina-Huntley, Executive Assistance	
II.	Chair and Vice Chair reports- Not available since both the Chair and Vice Chair were absent. Item will be moved to the Commission agenda on 10/4/17	* Item moved to the full commission meeting -10/4/17
III	. Public Comments: none	
IV	<ul> <li>Commissioners Comments:</li> <li>Concerns regarding the previous Assisted Outpatient Treatment (AOT) meeting in September. A discussion during the meeting stated that Consumers will present themselves before a judge. It was understood that AOT was created as an option for Consumers to seek treatment versus being in detention, in hopes to reduce recidivism.</li> <li>The Mental Health Commission is participating and partnering in cochairing, the AOT workgroup quarterly meetings, with a Behavioral Health staff representative. The Mental Health Commission does not make any decisions regarding the AOT programing. The Workgroup is not for making decisions.</li> <li>The purpose of the workgroup is to give an opportunity to receive an overview and updates, gives transparency of the program and allows for public comment. It also allows, the partner agencies, to hear the concerns from the community.</li> <li>It was noted that in agreement with the Board of Supervisor's- AOT reports will be presented to Family and Human Services department, then to the AOT Workgroup and finally to the Mental Health Commission. Warren will be invited to clarify the statement.</li> <li>Commissioners did agree that better collaboration and transparency needs to be achieved with regards to making the agenda for the Mental Health Commission. The agenda for the Commission meeting should be discussed and created at the Executive</li> </ul>	*Invite Warren Hayes to discuss AOT Workgroup and clarify misconceptions along with presenting updates in a report that will be presented to the Board of Supervisor's

Committee, so no one is blindsided regarding agenda items. Items on agendas, requesting report, information or a presentation from others, should not be placed on the agenda, without asking first the presenter, to not blindside anyone. Commissioners present propose that all meetings should discuss, at the end of the meeting, what will be discussed at the next meeting V. \*Post approved final MOTION to APPROVE the minutes from the August 22, 2017 meeting. minutes to website Gina Swirsding moved to motion, Sam Yoshioka seconded the motion. \*No corrections VOTE: 3-0-0 YAYS: Diana MaKieve, Gina Swirsding, Sam Yoshioka NAYS: none ABSTAIN: none Absent: Duane Chapman and Barbara Serwin VI. \*Item moved to the REVIEW and DISCUSS the proposed draft for the Commissioner's next Executive site visit policy and procedures Committee Clarification regarding how the proposed draft was created and meeting on if other counties are engaging in establishing standardized 10/24/17 protocols and procedures was requested The proposed draft states that a list of programs will be provided- what programs will be on the list and who will be responsible for providing them? The proposed policy of Commissioners going on site visits, with a Behavioral Health Services (BHS) staff member, and the visits will be scheduled by BHS, is a good policy. It will allow an orderly and respectful manner of conducting business, while completing the mandate of the Commission. The purpose of the site visits is to advocate for mental health consumers and the visit should be positive The purpose serves to identify gaps and help providers/contractors improve on the services as a partnership The purpose of the site visit is not to be an auditor but to be respectful of the consumers and the providers and employees of each location. Unannounced visits are not helpful, deters transparency and is not respectful to consumers, staff or the relationship built between BHS and their providers/contractors It is up to State Licensing boards, Department of Health Care Services and Community Care licensing and other oversite agencies that do investigations of sites Compassion towards the provider/contractor and staff, at the site, should be part of the visit The purpose of the protocol policy is to standardize and set up the following: 1. Steer commission members away from unannounced visits 2. Deter fault finding at sites 3. Document the Commissioner's site visit Having site visit protocols will increase the transparency of the process and the visit. Respects the location of the program. management and their staff. Protocols, policies and procedures can be considered as a new program, setting boundaries can be very positive The purpose is to create a structure, so that previous site visit

- practices stop
- Commissioners can give feedback, to enhance the services being provided, as advocates for the community, not as a regulatory agency.
- The proposed protocol is to have one to two Commissioners that will be accompanied with a Behavioral Health Services staff member on every visit. The schedule, or appointment, will be made by designated BHS staff members, assigned by the Program Chiefs and/or management.
- It is a great opportunity, to change the current image of the Commission, towards the providers, their staff and BHS staff, helps create trust.
- MHSA sets up the appointments for the program reviews with the providers, they do not go unannounced and it seems to work better, a more inviting process. The provider should know who and when a visitor is coming and the purpose. It is a good first step.
- The Behavioral Health Director has offered to have a meeting with management and the Commission representatives to discuss the proposed draft of protocols and procedures
- Providers should be informed of visits, to create trust and show respect. If something is neglected, it will show, regardless if the visit is announced or not.
- There is duplication in the proposed documents and the drafts need to be revised and cleaned up. There are two different versions, that need to be condensed into one document
- The process has been in discussion for a long time and by establishing protocols, it will help to increase transparency and team work with the BHS department, the providers/business partners/contractors, clinics and the Mental Health Commission to enhance all relationships.
- Other counties do site visits and have protocols and procedures in place.
- Site visits will be attended by all members of the Commission, not a selected few members
- Due to the extensive questions and discussion, it will be continued at the next Executive Committee meeting on October 24 and placed on the agenda

## VII. DISCUSS deadlines regarding the completion and submission of the 2016 Data Notebook and the assignment of tasks for the completion of the 2017 Data Notebook

- The Data Notebook is created by the Mental Health Planning Council, focusing on different programing and services. It is a workbook; it provides data and direction, along with questions to ask. The work book can be assigned and divided into groups.
- The process assist with building policies that reflect the data provided by the State and identify trends and needs
- Commissioners volunteer to do complete a section and are provided with contacts, to complete their section. Each section is collected and brought together to submit, from the Mental Health Commission of each county, to the State, for public viewing and data/record keeping.
- The Data Notebook is a great opportunity for Commissioners to learn more about the programs, services and the people providing them, from the county that they represent

\* Item moved to the full Commission meeting 10/4/17 to request 4 to 5 volunteers to be assigned the 2017 Data Notebook

Submitted by: Liza Molina-Huntley Executive Assistant to the Mental Health Commission CCC- Behavioral Health Services Administration FINAL MINUTES APPROVED 10/24/17